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Nancy S. Grasmick

State Superintendent of Schools
200 West Baltimore Street, Baltimore, MD  21201    410-767-0100    410-333-6442 TTY/TDD

April 11, 2005

Mr. Raymond Simon, Assistant Secretary

Office of Elementary and Secondary Education

400 Maryland Avenue, S.W.

Washington DC 20202-6100

Dear Mr. Simon: 

Following our meeting with Secretary Spellings on Thursday, April 7, we reviewed Maryland’s Consolidated State Accountability Plan in light of the revised direction that USDE is taking in regard to state, school system, and school accountability.  

With this new direction in mind, we determined that the requests we made to you in our letter of March 23, 2005 for changes in our Accountability Plan are still appropriate. We wish to affirm our interest in pursuing our March 23 request, and we wish to alert you that an additional request letter will follow based on the new advice. We believe the changes we initially requested will improve our process of identifying schools and school systems in need of improvement and will help us target our resources in ways that will better improve student achievement. Since our Adequate Yearly Progress calculations for 2005 will be affected by these modifications, we would very much appreciate your quick response to our March 23 letter so that we will have the time necessary to modify our computer programs and procedures to meet the required timelines for calculating AYP and preparing our reports. 

We are very encouraged by the changes announced by Secretary Spellings on April 7 and request the opportunity to submit to you by May 15, 2005 our proposed changes to Maryland’s Accountability Plan in accordance with this new direction.   

I very much appreciate USDE’s support of Maryland as we have worked through a number of challenging issues together. As you know, we are deeply committed to accountability, and we strongly believe this new direction will help strengthen the accountability provisions of No Child Left Behind and, thus, improve student achievement for all of our students. 

Please contact me or Dr. Ronald Peiffer, Deputy State Superintendent for Academic Policy, at 410-767-0473 if you have any questions. 

Sincerely,

Nancy S. Grasmick

State Superintendent of Schools
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